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Welcome and Introductions:
The meeting was chaired by Manuel Guantez.  The meeting started at 10:05 a.m.  Minutes of the last meeting were approved.   Members introduced themselves.   

Raquel introduced Jose Gonzalez, newest member of DAS who is responsible for Contract Management.

Ernestine Winfrey was congratulated for the News 12 spot featuring Good News Home For Women.  Ernestine will provide DAS with a copy of the segment so it can be posted on DAS’ website.

Raquel announced that the Co-Occurring Contract Supplements have been extended for three months through June 30, 2008.  The Supplement will be based upon each program’s supplement for the contract period ending March 31, 2008 and will be pro-rated for the three-month extension based upon the existing contract amount.

Raquel introduced Robert Culleton, DAS Researcher, and Quinton Wilkes, who is the DAS Manager of Co-Occurring Services.

Presentations

Suzanne Borys presented a Power Point slideshow on DAS Co-Occurring Survey Results.  Suzanne thanked the Program Directors who responded to the survey, stating that 75% responded with an average of 9 minutes to complete the survey.  Only 43% of the Clinical Supervisors responded.  Suzanne asked that if Supervisors have not responded, that we ask them to do so.  Additionally, it would be helpful if PAC members remind colleagues whose programs might not have completed their surveys to do so.  If both surveys are not completed by a program, that program will not be able to participate in the Co-Occurring Network, and they will have to complete the surveys before they apply.  A primary purpose of this survey was to identify the strengths and developmental needs of the treatment provider system regarding its co-occurring capabilities, by categorizing them between Addiction Only Services (AOS), Dual Diagnosis Capable (DDC), and Dual Diagnosis Enhanced (DDE), as well as developing a treatment system that offers state-of-the-art continuum of care for persons with co-occurring mental health disorders.  

Steve Liga noted that this service capability distinction would help when making treatment referrals to appropriately match the patients co-occurring disorder severity to the program’s capabilities—i.e., mild-moderate-severe mental health issues and mild-moderate-severe substance abuse issues.

A Power Point presentation entitled “Co-Occurring Network” was facilitated by Vicki Fresolone.    The funds that were previously utilized as Supplemental contract funds will now be distributed via a fee-for-service network.  The Co-Occurring Network is the first network to require treatment programs to meet eligibility criteria other than licensure.  Billing for each service description will be determined by each agencies capabilities as either DDC, or DDE.

Phil Horowitz commented that often patients’ mental health issues are not communicated at the time of referral and that the ASI doesn’t always match the personal clinical presentation.  Often patients are admitted with no documentation of a co-occurring disorder and may even be prescribed medication that the treatment provider is not made aware of.  Often referring agencies were not properly screening.  The question was raised whether the screening issue is a lack of skill sets or simply not asking the proper questions.

Manny Guantez noted that if a program is DDE, they will be more apt to identify a co-occurring disorder post-admission, yet the NJ-SAMS does not currently allow for reflecting this new information .  Raquel responded that the service descriptions will allow for re-evaluations, and thus the information would then get entered into NJ SAMS.

One of the issues that DAS is currently pondering is how to allocate the $1.349 million—i.e., a quarterly cap to spread the money over the course of the year, or first-come first-serve basis until the funds run out.  The answer has not yet been determined.

Vicki reviewed each of the service descriptions.  Some conversation ensued regarding the credentials required for some of the services.  It was explained that it was decided to utilize current rates and CPT codes in order to facilitate the rolling out of this program rather than attempting to come up with new codes that would protract the process.   These codes are very specific regarding the credential required to perform each service.  A specific comment was made regarding the credentials required for a psychiatric evaluation, medication monitoring and clinical consultation.  Current description requires ASAM certified psychiatrist.  ASAM certifications are not required by code and committee members identified that psychiatrists with that credential are difficult to find and could limit access to co-occurring service if that is the requirement.  Raquel reported that we would revisit that requirement.
Phil Horowitz commented that he felt there should not be a payment for Clinical Consultation, that it should simply be a process that is automatically performed within the agency.  Due to the limited amount of funds, Phil felt that the money should be spent for direct treatment rather than Clinical Consultation.  Manny Guantez, who is on the PAC Co-Occurring Disorders Committee explained that one of the reasons that this committee felt it important to have reimbursement for this service was that it would enable many programs to include the psychiatrist in their multi-disciplinary team meeting.   Without this service description, it might be difficult for some agencies, particularly smaller ones, to be able to provide this service without receiving reimbursement.  Manny noted that this service description represents the spirit of assisting agencies to integrate services.  Sue Seidenfeld also supported Manny’s point for how her agency operates.
Vicki explained that there would be no minimum score to be in the network, but the agencies whose applications scored the highest would be selected to participate in the Network.  Each agency’s service capability would determine what services you could provide and thus bill for in the Network.   If an agency is determined not eligible, they can re-apply on a quarterly basis.

TA will be developed in accordance with assessed need.  Quinton Wilkes will be heading up this effort.  Programs at the AOS level or at the DDC level and wishing to move up to DDE may be able to access this TA and appropriate training.  Availability of the TA and training will depend on resources available and criteria set to participate.  Vicki reported that COCE will be offering a Training of the Trainer for 25 people in NJ and that more information will follow.  

Mollie stated that DAS’ 2008 training schedule with the Central East ATTC is still being developed.  We will have an opportunity to identify new needs for FFY 2009 that support the co-occurring network.     

Charlie Crowley presented the third Power Point presentation, “Encounter Module”, which will be within NJ-SAMS.  The Co-Occurring Network and NETI are the only programs to be implemented using the Encounter Module currently.  All other fee-for-service programs will fold into the Encounter Module in the future beginning with fee-for-service programs.

The Encounter Module is where programs will document the services provided, thus reflecting the services to be billed.  If the data is not entered into the Encounter Module or the invoice does not match the Encounter Module data, the program will not get paid.  

With this Encounter Module, NJ-SAMS will be closing the loop, linking the individual’s admission to treatment, to service payments and outcomes.

Raquel thanks Vicki, Geralyn, Suzanne, and Charlie for their presentations and their hard work that culminated in the implementation of the Co-Occurring Network.

Director’s Report

The Outpatient Regulations Open Comment period closed March 22, 2008.  The comments DAS received were extremely rich and thoughtful.  DAS has a 180-day period to adopt these regulations, so staff is busy reading and processing the comments.

The Governor’s budget includes a $4.6 million Drug Court Expansion.

The PAC members two-year appointment ends November, 2008.  Individuals are allowed to serve multiple terms, but members will have to re-apply during the application period.  The application process will occur sometime this summer.

As part of DAS’ desire to keep treatment providers abreast of new opportunities and to seek provider input, Raquel asked if the PAC members would reach out to their colleagues to get the word out about the Co-Occurring Network and remind them about completing their surveys as well as other new initiatives discussed at the PAC meeting.

The State Budget Hearings are taking place April 28-29.  Attendance at the DHS budget forum held last week in Gloucester County was very small.   It is important that PAC members and their colleagues attend legislative hearings to make their priorities known to local legislators.
DAS is not sustaining any significant cuts in the Governor’s proposed SFY 2009 budget.  Staffing issues, however, are dire.  DAS is capped at 130 employees and they currently have 133 employees.  No new staffing resources will be available at a time when DAS is rolling out new initiatives. 

The Citizens’ Advisory Council application deadline has been extended to April 21.  DAS has received eight or nine applications.  Raquel asked that PAC members encourage appropriate individuals to apply.  The application can be found on the DAS website.

The next Quarterly Provider’s Meeting is scheduled for May 15, 2008 at the Conference Center at Mercer County Community College in West Windsor.

The agenda for next month’s meeting will include the Co-Occurring Disorders Network, Workforce Development, and GEAR.

Due to the time constraint that PAC Committee voted to hold the Committee Reports in abeyance until next month’s meeting.

Sue Seidenfeld thanks Raquel for sending Jude Iheoma to the Essex County PACADA meeting to discuss the NETI.  There were 130-160 counselors, many of whom commented that they found it helpful and better understood the project.  Raquel noted that the NETI vans are on their way from Iowa.

The meeting ended at 11:55 a.m. 

The next meeting will be April 18, 2008, at 10:00 a.m. at the Monmouth County Human Services Building in the first floor conference room.

